Saint Mary's Finance Council  

Tuesday, March 28, 2017
6:00 P.M.

Agenda

1. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:15 p.m.

2. Members present:  Fr. Wayne, Steve Burbank, Rich Killgoar, Bonnie Featherstone, Mike Lembo, and Tom Polito.

3. Opening Prayer: Fr. led us in the Hail Mary

4. Budgets, budgets, budgets . . .

a. February budget actual:  We were projecting a $74,902 deficit for the end of February.  We posted a significant deficit decease of only $18,865.  Our offertory was almost to the penny for budgeted to actual.  However, a lack of fundraisers and donations brought the actual for February down.  This also was the month of two weekend snow storms.  We are posting a surplus of $17,632 for July-February Actual. 

b. March's proposed budget was discussed and we were projecting a surplus but realistically it will be a off slightly due to funerals being lower than budgeted.  This is a good thing!. 
5. Fundraising efforts
a. Easter Egg Raffle is scheduled for April 16th.
b. Casino Night is scheduled for April 29th.
c.   Restaurant Tour:  It was decided to do only one restaurant for the first time.  It was accepted and decided that Tremezzo would be the restaurant we will contact for a May 17th fundraiser. 
6. The State of the Parish 

a. Debt $896,701 in August - As of March, $842,532
b. Dumpster new dumpster in and the Monthly fee is $150.00 a savings of $400.00 a month.
c. Colonial Drive Land Sale on the market for $149,000.
d. Parking Lot meeting with Richard McCarthy this week to work out a deal regarding the seating plan for the Church.  Also, a meeting with our Attorney Kevin Hampe to discuss the legal definitions and nuances of the difference between having and easement as opposed to lease.
e. Candle stands rental ($246.00 a month) before Easter.

7. New Business

    a.  Director of Religious Education, Melissa Choate, signed contract and will 

         begin her position at the beginning of the new fiscal year 2017-2018.
 
    b.  Pastoral Associate position has been filled by Elizabeth Healey and she will 
 

               begin her position at the beginning of the new fiscal year 2017-2018.

    c.  Pastoral Care Outreach position has been filled by Nancy McCormick and 


         she will begin her position at the beginning of the new fiscal year 


         2017-2018.

    d.  St. Mary's Cemetery Marketing.  



      (1)  Contractor to dig graves in order to bring costs down.  Currently to 



            dig the grave is costing families $1,550.  Fr. Wayne and Rich are 


 
            meeting with Sal in order to discuss new prices.


      (2)  Equipment to dress graves should be ordered to dress up the grave


                        at the time of burial.


      (3)  Signage will be proposed at the next meeting and donations will 




 be sought.

    e.  Food service will be on an as needed basis.  Paul Uttaro has accepted the 


         position of cook for the rectory.
8. Adjournment 
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